Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 28th September 2010
Number on Roll – 
128 Statutory Age



+ 12 children due to start either before or in January 2011.

This represents a position which is better than expected thanks a number of new, and unexpected, children starting this September.
Teaching Staff Absences (Tuesday 20th July 2010 – Tuesday 28th September 2010)
Mrs Davies – 0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 0 days.

Miss Daniel – 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 0 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Mrs Kent – 0 days.

Ms Addy - 0 day.

Staff Report -

Staff have been allocated as set out in the allocation of staffing from September 2010 document discussed at the last meeting.
Mrs Kent is now spending 0.7 of her time working with Class 1 at West and East Putford School (WEP) with the remainder of her time being spent here with Class 4.
Mr Furber is spending 0.6 of his time working with Class 4 and 0.1 with Class 1 here in Bradworthy, with the remainder of his time spent at WEP.

Mrs Carey is now working full time in Class 2.

Mr Sentance is now working on the basis of 0.8 each week, however 0.2 of this is being spent at WEP and these costs will be invoiced to them. 

Robin Lewis has resigned to train as a teacher and Ian Sampson has begun work as our new sports coach. He is currently working ten hours a week at Bradworthy, and five hours at WEP, on a temporary basis due to budget uncertainty. 

Mrs Teressa Cornish (Administrator from WEP) is now working in our school office each Tuesday now that we are beginning to allocate administrative rolls and responsibilities across the Federation.

Mrs Lianne Prime and Mrs Caroline Stevens have been given temporary contracts to provide classroom support in Classes 1 and 2. They are currently being paid for ten and fifteen hours work each week.

We are now supplying school meals to WEP.

Mrs Sutton’s Kitchen hours have been increased from ten to fourteen each week so that she can deliver, serve and clean up two days each week.
Mrs Allie Moulder has been employed on the basis of six hours each week to cover the other three days.

(Their contracts will be with Bradworthy School, however all costs will be invoiced to WEP)

The school is currently funding Brass Tuition, Gymnastics, Climbing and Tae kwon Do clubs which are being offered on a free basis to a large number of children.

Mr Dawson will be working his allocation of teaching days as follows this term:

Monday 11th October to Friday 15th October (5 days full time),

Monday 6th December to Friday 17th December (10 days full time).
Mr Dawson is currently living in France and has indicated that he is likely to resign effective the end of this term.
Note – All new contracts, and contract changes, have been made on a temporary basis due to “Budget Uncertainty”.

INSET –

Members of our Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) Staff have attended training at WEP relating to the moderation of their setting in June 2010.
Mrs Kent has attended EYFS training in Exeter.

Miss Daniel has attended the first session of her extended training for qualification as Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator.

Meetings 

Mr Stephenson has attended a governor’s meeting at West and East Putford School.

Mr Stephenson has attended a number of meetings relating to the staffing changes and allocations outlined above.

Mr Stephenson and Mr Furber have attended a “heated” meeting of WEP parents and governors who were unhappy that they hadn’t been consulted about the allocation of our staff.

Staff meetings have taken place.
Miss Kent has attend Primary Lead Teacher Sessions as part of her role as Sports Co-ordinator. 

Mr Furber has met with Sandra  has Wiggins from DDS in connection with the future provision of school meals at WEP.

Mr Furber attended a number of meetings involved with Mrs Carey’s Newly Qualified Teacher Induction, with a Threshold Assessment at WEP and with the Performance Management of WEP teaching staff.

Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King (admin support officer) in connection with the running of the school office.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Mrs Bailey have met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Nixon, Mr Radford, Mr Cann and Mr Stephenson have taken part in a number of meetings relating to our boiler project and other school buildings works (see below).
Mr Stephenson and Miss Daniel have attended PTA meetings.  

Mr Stephenson has attended a number of meeting relating to the setting up of a Youth Group in Bradworthy (see below)

Other School News -

A Leaver’s Assembly has taken place.

The end of School Year Leaver’s BBQ has taken place.

Last Years Year 6 Leaver’s visited The Milky Way at the end of term.

The annual “Bradworthy’s Got Talent” competition has taken place. Douglas Fenney danced to a Michael Jackson song and was voted best act by the other children.

Mr Sentance ran a “Creative Arts Day” over the Summer Break. 

Children in this year’s Year 6 have taken part in a four day residential climbing trip in North Wales.
We travelled by minibus and spent two whole days climbing at Trefyn, Tremadog and the Millstone Buttress.

The children spent at least one night camping out and prepared their own food.

Children in this year’s Year 6 have taken part in “Bikeability” Training obtaining a 100% pass rate.
Auditions have taken place for this year’s Christmas Play which is our own musical version of the Harry Potter story.
Music Tuition (brass and piano) has continued from the start of this term.

Sports News –
Our sailing club, which took place on the Tamar Lakes, ran very successfully again and finished at the end of last term.

Our Annual Year 5/6 surfing club has begun again this term.

Our football team has already played its first match of the season, loosing 4 – 0 to Shebbear College.
The following clubs are running this term:

	
	Lunch Break
	After School

	Monday
	Running

Girl’s Football

Multi – Sports (KS 1), run by Year 6 children.
	Dance

Team Football

	Tuesday
	Cricket
	Gymnastics (Year 1 and 2)

Football (KS 2)

Netball (KS 2)

Art (KS1 and KS2)



	Wednesday
	Tag Rugby

Football (KS 1)
	Tae Kwon Do (Year 5/6)

Climbing (Year 5)

Art (KS1 and KS2)

	Thursday
	Running
	Brass Band

Climbing (Year 5)

Multi – Sports (KS 1)



	Friday
	Hockey

Multi – Sports (KS 1), run by Year 6 children


	Adventurous Sports

Drama / Choir


Standards
I want to restate the governors’ view that, given the huge range of opportunities we offer our children and the fact that our academic standards have been well above the National Average for many years, and given how poorly we are funded, the school provides outstanding value for money.
Data obtained from the LEA shows that Bradworthy’s funding level is the worst in the Holsworthy Area.

We are funded at just over £3100 per pupil, with the next worst funded at £3600 per pupil and the best being funded at over £12000 per child.

Any cuts to the education budget is clearly going to have a much greater effect on us than other schools because we are allocated much less money in the first place.

This said an announcement is due on 20th October and it seems highly probable that we will need to make cuts.

There seems little point in considering this in detail at this point however, and short of redundancy, there are likely to be couple of areas which will have to be considered:

· Subsidy of school residential trips and visits.
· Subsidy of music tuition and sports clubs.

· Replacement of Dave Dawson, should he resign.

· Award of TLRs to members of staff.

· The cost of PPA time for teaching staff.

· Budget allocations to administration and curriculum cost centres.

· The allocation of funds for supply and the cover of absent staff.

End of Year teacher assessments are currently subject to a random sampling exercise as a health check on their reliability / accuracy.

Assuming that there are no issues data will analysed and the results reported at the next curriculum meeting.

School Development
The school has begun to consider the possibility of trying to achieve Academy Status and any benefits that this may have.

As part of the school’s commitment to community involvement and support we have bee successful in obtaining a grant of £5010 from “The Big Lottery” to set up and run a Youth Group in the school hall.

The first session is intended for the middle of October and will be open to “children” in the Year 6 to Year 11 age range.

The group will be managed and supported by myself and a group of volunteer parents

The school has continued its Management Partnership with WEP, with a number of contracted members of Bradworthy’s staff currently being seconded to WEP (see above staff report).

The minibus has been ordered but is currently “delayed in the factory”. We are advised that the delay is likely to be around four weeks.

A timetable for Federation has been agreed however the consultation process has yet to begin.

Staffing levels are now at an appropriate level across the two schools and the allocation of staff more effective.

Job descriptions for key members of staff are in place and this will form a part of the performance management process so that these roles can be fulfilled in an effective manner.

Staff have been allocated responsibilities, including budget responsibilities, which are relevant to each site and also across the management partnership.

The fulfilment of these roles on a practical and developmental basis is still in its early stages.

A shared system of tracking and analysis for individual, group, school and partnership level pupil performance is now in place. Data relevant to both schools will be available at the next meeting. 

School Meals are now being supplied to WEP.
Initial take-up has been encouraging with 36 meals being supplied last week. 
PTA

Committee meetings have taken place.

The Leaver’s BBQ has taken  place.
Our PTA have run a family disco at Bradworthy Carnival.

Buildings and Grounds -

The list of things which have taken place and been completed over the last few weeks is as follows:

· My new office has been set up in the old PE store.

· A new staffroom is now in my old office.

· Solar Panels to provide the school with hot water have been installed and commissioned.

· Radiators have been placed throughout the school to replace the under-floor heating.

· A new state-of-the art biomass boiler has been installed and commissioned.

· New flooring has been laid in the main corridors.

· Internal and external painting and decorating has been completed.

· An extended and completely refitted school kitchen has opened.

· An extension to the covered play area outside Class 1 has been completed.

· New gates have been hung on the entrance to the school playground.

I would like to place on record our thanks to everyone who has helped get these projects off the drawing board, but especially our governors Neil Nixon and Matt Cann. Little of the above would have been possible without their hard work over a very long period.
Up-coming works will include the installation of double glazing, cavity wall insulation, new main school doors and up-graded loft insulation.
Future development is part of the business of this meeting with issues for consideration including:

· Development to the rear of the school.

· A mezzanine floor in the school hall / Class 6.

· Staff toilets.

· Storage areas.

· Changing rooms for the children.

· Installation of a wind turbine.

There is an issue with our LPG tank and underground pipe-work which is part of the business of this meeting under “Communications”. 

Work has been undertaken on our school computer network.
A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm and emergency lighting system has been serviced and checked.

We have contracted Connaught to carry out the range of tests required to comply with Health and Safety regulations relating to Legionnaires Disease.
Our new boiler system means that all existing issues are resolved and we are fully compliant.   
